Letter to Boris Johnson
Dear Mr Johnson,

I am writing to you as your constituent to express my disgust regarding the disgraceful comments you made in your recent Telegraph article, in which you describe women who wear the burka as resembling “letter boxes” or “bank robbers” and state that you would ask Muslim women from your constituency to “remove it” so that you may “talk to [them] properly”.
Your reference to the hopes for the future that “one day, I am sure, they will go”, appears to be an attempt to alienate Muslim women who wear the Burka and suggest that the cultural practices and identities of such women should be considered “backward” and in need of eradication.
Your comments cement a pattern of Islamophobic and racist rhetoric that you have repeatedly furthered in recent years. In 2005, you expressed that Islamophobia was a “natural reaction” to Islam, this is in addition to questioning the loyalty of British Muslims and stating that "Islam is the problem". These most recent remarks, therefore, cannot be viewed in isolation. 
The wider climate of anti-Muslim hostility in which visibly Muslim women face the brunt of Islamophobic hatred in the streets as well as discrimination in the workplace must also be acknowledged. Your unacceptable and insulting comments thus potentially place all visibly Muslim women at risk of hate speech and abuse. As such, I call upon you to retract your statement and issue an unreserved apology.
Furthermore, I believe that this incident is demonstrative of the pervasive Islamophobia within the Conservative Party and I call upon your party to adhere to the demands made by the Muslim Council of Britain in initiating an immediate inquiry into Islamophobia in the Conservative Party with a view to including protections against Islamophobia in the Members’ Code of Conduct.
Yours faithfully

_______

